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Officers 

President                     Mike Thayer                       Publicity 

1st Vice President        Betty Zarney                      Special Events/Ways & Means  
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3rd Vice President        Mary Anne McGibney       Entertainment/Sports              
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Scholarships                     Jane Deller 
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                                                                                  Sgt-at-Arms                Rose Marie Cozine                      

 Chase the Ace             Ken Morley 

 Cadets            Doc Jardine  

                                     Website                       George Morrison 

 

 

 

Ladies Auxiliary                                                 Over 55 Club 

President      Corinne Van Meer                                      Chairman       Peter Henry     

 

Office Staff (888-2860) 

Secretary Treasurer         Leif Johnson                            Bar Manager      Roxanne Mills    

Office Administrator      Debi Pointkoski             Assistant Bar Manager   Jessie Frankfurt  

 

 



 

 

Branch Hours, Sept 1st  2018 to April 30th  2019   

 
Monday 9 a.m. to 10 p.m.  Chase The Ace 6 p.m. 

Tuesday 9 a.m. to 12 a.m.  Texas Hold’em 7 p.m. 

Wednesday 9 a.m. to 11 p.m.  Darts 7 p.m. 

Thursday 9 a.m. to 9 p.m. 

Friday 9 a.m. to 1 a.m.  Mini Meat Draw 5 p.m.  Dancing 8 p.m. 

Saturday 9.am to 12 a.m.  Regular Meat Draw 2 p.m.  Dancing 7 p.m.  

Sunday Closed 

PRESIDENTS MESSAGE January  2018  

Greetings to all Comrades and Friends of the Legion. I hope everyone had a good Christmas and 

enjoyable New Year’s celebration. I wish you all the best in 2019. 

The winter has been pretty good so far, but I’m sure we will get some cold days in the future. 

Please don’t forget to participate in all the events and fundraisers being held in your branch. 

Without these (Chase the Ace; Texas Hold-em; 50/50; Meat Draws; Basket Draws; etc.) 

conducted by our volunteers, we as a branch would be in dire straits. Membership fees and Bar 

profits do not fully cover the operating expenses of the branch facilities. Your support of these 

events and fundraisers as a volunteer and/or a purchaser of the draw tickets is vital to the future 

of branch No. 4. It is quite possible that without that support, the operating expenses would over-

whelm the income and make it difficult to continue operations in the same manner. Year 2018 

was not that financially great for our branch.  Lets hope 2019 will be a much better year. 

On Dec 13th  a Combined Holiday Concert was held at the branch. It was an excellent 

performance by all the performers. I would like to thank Regimental Band of the Royal 

Winnipeg Rifles, The Pipes And Drums Of The Queens Own Cameron Highlanders Of Canada 

and Drum Line Of The 2nd Battalion Princess Patricia’s Canadian Light Infantry. I hope we can 

make this an annual thing.  

A Thank you goes out to Karen Schatz who donated her husbands, Edmond Schatz Army 

Uniform to the branch. The uniform is being held in our archives. 

All the very best to the shut-in members and a get well quick to those who are ill. 

Cde.  Mike Thayer, President   



 

 

POPPY CAMPAIGN 2018 REPORT   

 

Another very successful Poppy Campaign has come and gone. A big thank you to all of you 

volunteers. You who volunteered are the reason the 2018 campaign was so successful. To all 

those members of the branch and others who went the extra distance and worked steady to insure 

the campaign was a total success, THANK YOU. A great many of you did multiple shifts so that 

most of the spots were filled. The total raised for 2018 is $48,000+. 1100+ members of this 

branch took an oath "to actively participate in the Poppy Campaign" 67 of you did in 2018. 

 

” If I have missed naming any volunteer or misspelled your name you have my sincere apology 

and please notify me so that I can correct my error.”  

 

Tag Day Coordinators    Business Delivery and Pick-up  

Airport  -  Jim Ward    Al Coote 

Superstore -  Muriel Barton   Muriel Barton and Chris Lundgren 

Safeway -  Muriel Barton   Harvey Osiowy and Rick Smith 

RRC  -  Coreen Van Meer   Bernie Roy 

Wal-Mart -  Kay McKinnon   Chris Aldridge 

       

Taggers at Safeway and Superstore (16 People to fill 48 spots) 

- Marlene Durand  - Debbie Smith - Earl Smith 

- Judy Fisette   - Russ Lanoway - Tom Love  

- Maryanne McGibney - Donna Love  - Gary Wilson 

- Dennis Dyck   - Betty Zarney  - Muriel Barton  

- Blake Appelt   - Leslie Appelt  

- Ronn Anderson  - Marilyn Anderson 

 

Taggers at Airport (39 People + Cadets to fill 96 spots) 

- Cec Simard  - Gord Fardoe  - Claude Parent - Gary Pruden 

- Liz Halladay  - Marlene Durand - Gord Fingland - Dave Kerpanik  

- Vickey Hunter - Kathy Sproule - Marg Abrasart - Laurie Joly  

- George Dobson - Keith Muffty  - Don Cozine  - Rosemarie Cozine  

- Chris Aldridge - Jessie Fraser  - Doug Thomas - Wayne Wizbicki  

- Susan Wizbicki - Wayne Neumann - Dusty Miller  - Ron Lent   

- Roland Fisette - Don Main  -Sara Neuman  - Janice Kennedy 

- Ivan Poitras  - June Pruden  - June Poitras  - Jane Deller  



 

 

- Lynne Stevens - Joyce Warrener - Joyce Ward  - Jim Ward   

- Mike Thayer  - Ken Carlson  - Peter Henry  

   

- Thanks to the Air Cadets of 220 Air Cadet Squadron for their assistance at the Airport  

and Army Cadets of 2701 PPCLI Cadet Corp at Superstore. 

 

Taggers at Red River College: - Corinne Van Meer, Barb Criggie, Kay McKinnon, Phyllis 

Marek. 

 

Taggers at Walmart: - Kay McKinnon, Coreen Van Meer, Harry Lee, Albert Mickey 

 

Re-packing Poppies: - Mike Hickey, Rosemarie Cozine, Muriel Barton, Debbie Smith 

 

Cde Ronn Anderson, Chairman 

 

 

Canadian Tire Money 
 

As all members Know by now, our Club sponsors the PPCLI Cadets. There is a small box 

located by the phone down stairs near the Canteen. If you have any spare CDN Tire Money, it 

would be greatly appreciated if you could drop it in the box. Once filled we will deliver it to the 

PPCLI Cadets. 

 

Sargent at Arms report: December 2018 
 

I would like to extend a sincere thank you to all members of the color party,Doug Thomas, Phil 

Gelinas, Peter Henry and extended members, Ron Lent, Claude Parent who have supported us in 

the past year. A special thank you to Veterans who carried the colours during the Remembrance 

Day Services. This past year it has been a privilege to serve as your Sargent at Arms and look 

foreword to the up coming year. 

 

Our colour party participated in Remembrance Day services at five senior homes in the St. James 

area. The colour party is also part of the poppy campaign, memorial services in rural locations, 

we are called upon to do Funeral services for other legions in the Winnipeg area. We participated 

in the Dominion Convention held in Winnipeg. 

 

Cde. RoseMarie Cozine, Sargent at Arms 
 

 

 

 



 

 

LAST POST 

 
Heaven’s gate swung gently open, the Master called softly “Come” and you Dear one 
took the Master’s hand and your work on earth was done. We’ll never cease to miss 

you and shed many silent tears because we cannot share with you our hopes, Our joys, 
Our fears. But one day in God’s garden when the master calls us to come, You’ll be at 

the gates with open arms and say to us “Welcome home”. 
 

It is with deep sympathy the Branch records the passing of the following Comrades 
condolences to the bereaved families. 

                                                                                                                                    

Cde. Bob Oar                             Cde. Don Smart                           Cde. Eric Murphy 

        Ordinary                Life                               Life 

        Unit: Military Police   Unit: RCAF                                 Unit: RCMP             

             Deceased 9 Nov 18       Deceased 21 Nov 18                 Deceased 1 Dec 18 

  

             Cde. Harold Taylor   Cde James Hannah 

             Associate    Ordinary 

             Deceased 25 Nov 18   Unit: RCAF 

      Deceased 23 Dec 18 

 

They s shall grow not old As we are 
left grow old; age shall not weary them, Nor do the 

years condemn. At the going down of the sun and in 
the morning, We will remember them. 

WE WILL REMEMBER THEM. 
 

 
 



 

 

Mobility Aids 
The Branch has a limited number of mobility aids such as wheelchairs, and canes that are 

available on loan to our members. If you need a mobility aid on a temporary basis, stop by the 

Branch to view the items available and determine if one might meet your short term  

needs.  

 

SICK VISITING REPORT  

For November/December 2018  
 

Deer Lodge Centre 

Chris Aldridge                       

Maria Sawatsky                        Maria was perky during visit, talkative and doing okay    

 

Sonja Anderson                        Not available for visit. 

 

Angie Richot     Good visit with Angie, wishes Ladies Auxiliary a Happy New Year. 

  

Cornelius (Neil) Chuckrey   Great visit with Neil, enjoys activities at D.L. 

 

Golden West Lodge 

Chris Aldridge 

 

Elliot Armstrong                      Always a good visit with Elliot, he is doing well.  

 

Brenda Johnston                      Good to see Brenda, always an interesting discussion.  

 

Oakview Place 

Jim Ward 

 

Marge Hewitt                            Sleeping, left goodie bag. 

 

Jack Walton                              Good visit and talk. 

 

 

 



 

 

Thorvaldson Care Centre 

Keith Muffty 

Al Matthews                           Al is doing well, hip is healing good.                                                                       

 

This is my report for the Sick and Visiting. Thanks to the committee members Chris and Jim.  

Cde. Keith Muffty, Sick visiting Chair 

 

Deer Lodge Veteran’s 

Please take note. Any checks or donations made to Deer Lodge Veterans must be made out to the 

Veterans Memorial Endowment Fund at Deer Lodge. This is to ensure the money or 

donations go directly to the Veterans and no other organizations. Thank you. 

 

Ladies Auxiliary Report  

 

I hope everyone had a peaceful Holliday Season. I want to wish everyone “good health & lots of 

happiness in 2019.  

 

Due to poor attendance there was no elections at the December meeting. We will try again in 

February. There will be no meeting in January.  

 

The Auxiliary wishes to thank the following stores for there contributions to our Nov 11th 

Remembrance Day: Save on Foods, Safeway/Sobeys, Warehouse Club, Tim Hortons, COOP and 

Family Foods. I hope I didn’t miss anyone. 

 

Our Christmas Dinner was on Dec 11th. It was a great success. Thank you, Carol, for all your 

hard work and to Silver Heights Restaurant for the excellent meal, everyone enjoyed it. 

 

On Dec 12th Phyllis Poosy went to see Marg Marten at Seven Oaks Hospital. She took her treats 

and Books. I guess they had quite the afternoon! 

 

Once again, all the best in 2019. 

 

Corinne Van Meer, President Ladies Auxiliary 



 

 

Advertising    

Just started a Business or need a little boost in your sales or services to get things going? Then 

why not advertise in the Legion Newsletter an inexpensive way to advertise your product. The 

Newsletter is read by 1500 plus members and their families that may need your services or 

product you’re offering. Call the Branch Office at 888-2860. 

Full page        $136.00  

Half Page       $68.00 

Quarter Page  $36.00 

Marriage Commissioner 

 

Our Office Administrator, Debi Pointkoski, is also a Certified Marriage Commissioner.       

Please contact Debi if you want more information regarding this service. 

Daily Draw Winners for November/December D.D. Miller, H. Osiowy, L. Hintz 

 

SPORTS REPORT  

Winter is certainly here and everyone is busy with the holiday festivities. 

 

Cribbage   

We are a casual, fun group and always looking for more players.  Why not consider joining us !! 

The following members will be representing St. James  at Zone level and if history repeats itself, 

they will go to District Level being played at West Kildonan Legion Branch #30 on January 

13th, 2019.  Ken Morley and Linda Morley will play in both the Doubles and singles events 

while Barry O’Donnell will play in the singles event. Watch for the results in the next bulletin. 

 

Curling   

The season has started and competition is in full swing. Here are the current standings as of 

yesterday. 

Team   W-T-L   Points 

R. Fisette  7-0-3   14 

B. McGowan  6-2-2   14 



 

 

W. Wizbicki  5-1-4   11 

J. Nichols  5-1-4   11 

N. Bell   3-0-7   6 

D. Karpenic  2-0-8   4 

Thank you to Blake Appelt for providing the standings. 

Darts   

The Wednesday night Dart league is in hiatus and will resume in January 2019.l. If you are 

interested in playing in this fun league and require more information please leave a message at 

the branch.  

The Branch playoffs for the 2019 Command Dart Champion ships were held on November 17th 

and here are the results: 

 4-man Teams 

Team 1 consisting of  Gilles Phillipot, Tim O’Brien, Rick McDonald and Chris Parei. 

Doubles Teams 

Team 1 consisting of Gilles Phillipot and Tim O’Brien 

Team 2 consisting of Chris Parei and Rick McDonald 

Singles 

1. Tim O’Brien  

2. Chris Parei 

3. Rick McDonald 

Senior Snooker League   

The Senior Snooker league is in hiatus and will commence again after Christmas. 

 

 



 

 

Upcoming Events      

Please watch the bulletin boards for upcoming events to take place in the New Year. 

I would like to take this opportunity to extend holiday greetings to all and to thank everyone who 

has helped with the various sports activities throughout the year. Without you,  the branch 

activities would not be the successes they have been. 

Yours Fraternally, MaryAnne McGibney Sports Chair 

 

 

Newsletter Submission 

 

Please note: all submissions must be typed or hand printed for the Newsletter.  Thank you 

 

Cde. Mike Thayer, Publicity 

Entertainment   

Band Schedule, Band for January & February 2019 
 

The new year is here.  Here are the Bands for the next two months. 

 

Jan 4 & 5, Ricki Redbone 

Jan 11 &12, Marvells 

Jan 18 & 19, Vintage Groove 

Jan 25 & 26, Halo Jump 

 

Feb 1 & 2, Dynamics 

Feb 8 & 9, Vintage Groove 

Feb 15 & 16, Ricki Redbone 

Feb 22 & 23, Marvells 

 

Fraternally yours , Cde. Maryanne McGibney, Entertainment Chair 

 

 

 



 

 

Special Events     
 

Well, we are going into a new year. I hope everyone had a good holiday. I want to thank all the 

people who helped with Nov. 11, Remembrance Day. Without these volunteers we would not be 

able to do such an event. Thank you to Dusty Miller- Parade Marshall, Rosemarie Cozine- Sgt.at 

Arms and her colour party, Harvey Osiowy- taking care of the bus and to George Morrison who 

got the bus for us. Maryanne McGibney who helped me, to all the other volunteers who helped 

out at the branch. Thank you to Bernie Roy for taking the wreaths to the cenotaph. Thank you to 

Doc Jardine and the PPCLI 2701 Cadets for helping at the cenotaph and the branch.  Thank you 

to the Ladies Auxiliary for taking care of the hot dogs. Good job. Thank you to Enrique 

Restaurant for making the chili.  Thank you to all our staff who worked very hard on this day. 

They did a great job as usual.  

 

Bells of Peace   

Thank you to St. James Cemetery for all their help in locating the graves of the World War 1 

Veterans and marking them so we could lay the Canadian Flags on them. Thank you to Margaret 

Steele for all her help she gave me. A special thank you to Ronn Anderson, Maryanne 

McGibney, Harvey Osiowy, Doc Jardine and the 2701 PPCLI Cadets and Cathy Marzoff for 

laying the flags on the graves. It was a very touching experience especially seeing some of the 

young ones that died. Thank you to everyone who helped ring the bells.  

  

Upcoming Events 

Valentines Day Dance    

February 15, Friday 

Spot Dance Prizes 

  

St. Patrick's Day     

March 16, Saturday 

Stew, Irish Dancers- yes they will be here this time. 

Watch for posters for further information. 

  

If anyone has an event we could try to bring in people please let me know. 



 

 

Ways & Means     
 

Thank you to everyone who helped out selling grey cup tickets in November. Thank you to Bev, 

Cec Simard, Rhalph Burns, Harvey Osiowy, Judy Appelt, Debbie Clark, Brenda Romas, 

Maryanne McGibney, Joyce- bar Roxi bar, Jane Dellar, Keith Muffty, Doc Halladay, Doc 

Jardine, Chris Lundgren, Ronn Anderson, Mike Thayer, Don Cozine & Rosemare Cozine, Daisy 

Dales, Tammy Duffy, Chris Aldridge, Sharon Defoe, Brenda Nichols, Kathy Sproule, 

Senior 55 Club, Barb Criggie, Roland Fisette, Denise McRay, Debi- office  You all did a great 

job. 

 

  

Winners; 

 

Series 1                                                                                           Series 2 

1st Quarter 

Ron Jackman-  $100.00                                 

Bert Quinlan-  50.00 

  

2nd Quarter                                                                                   2nd Quarter 

Larry Mallette-  $100.00                                                                 Karen Barton- $100.00 

Anna Duffy-  50.00                                                                         Alfred Schleier-  50.00 

  

3rd Quarter                                                                                    3rd Quarter 

Joyce Coles-  $100.00                                                                     Darcy Halladay-  $100.00 

Jacqui Migneault-  50.00                                                                 Fred Krysko- 50.00 

  

Final Score                                                                                     Final Score 

Colleen Hamilton- $100.00                                                             Fred Krysko- $200.00 

Irene Campbell-  50.00                                                                    James A. Smith-  50.00 

 

Thank you to all for donating for the Christmas Baskets . Thanks to Maryanne McGibney, 

Harvey Osiowy, Debbie Clark, Tammy Duffy. 

Winners were: 

  

1st Basket- M. Sheridan 

2nd- Kristin Haight 

3rd- Murray Robinson 



 

 

  

Thank you to everyone who bought tickets. Without you support we could not do these baskets. 

Next basket will be Easter. 

Anyone wanting to donate anything for the baskets please see me or drop it off at the bar with 

Roxi.  

 

Cde, Betty Zarney, Speacial Events - Ways & Means Chair 

 

Over 55+ Club   

 
A number of our members have been dealing with health issues. Beat wishes to Ev Hunter, Joyce 

Coles, Marg Martin and Jim Sim. Hope their circumstances improve in the new year. 

On December 13th we had our Christmas Party with 22 members in attendance. We had a 

delicious lunch of pizza, Chicken and coleslaw, perfectly complimented by a generous selection 

of desserts. Thank you to Georgina Dibley for the shortbread. There were three door prizes and 

the afternoon concluded with a charade-like game. 

 

Our next  executive meeting will be on January 8th at 2:00 p.m. with our regular meeting on 

January 10th at 1:30 p.m. 

 

The beginning of a new year also means it is time for membership fees. Life Members (age 90+) 

can contact the membership chair, Janice Clarke at 204-416-5163 to advise that they have 

renewed their branch or auxiliary memberships and if they will be attending a meeting. Life 

members unable to get to a meeting to get their membership cards, please contact Janice and 

your cards can be mailed to you. All other members can call ahead  to let Janice know you will 

be paying your fees at the next meeting and your membership cards can be ready for you. 

 

Hope you all had a great Christmas and Happy New Year, speedy recovery to those who are ill. 

 

June Clarke Over 55+ Publicity  

Chase The Ace    

 
Our Chase the Ace pot is now over 2200.00 Ticket sales start at 6 PM and close at 8 PM.  We 

have the draw at 8:15PM and we also have a 50-50 draw. 

  

Cde. Ken Morley, Chase The Ace 

 

http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjQqrfxhPHPAhXIZiYKHY2UBZMQjRwIBw&url=http://meca.musselburgh.info/content/meca-55-club&psig=AFQjCNGVi1LcF8EbSxpHt8jpa303KUsHoQ&ust=1477315933759987


 

 

 Meat Draws   

 

 Hope you all had a very Merry Christmas and have a Happy 2019. 

 

The 2019 Friday and Saturday schedules have been drafted and published on the Legion bulletin 

boards. 

 

I would like to thank past volunteers for their services over the past year. 

I want to thank the new volunteers for stepping up and filling the gaps left by the ones that 

retired their Friday night services. 

I also want to thank the new Saturday afternoon teams for volunteering and meeting the new 

Legion By-laws. As usual we can still use more team volunteers. The commitment is not to 

stringent as it occurs only one Friday evening ever 6 weeks, and Saturday afternoon every 8 

weeks. Last but not least, thanks to the standby volunteers as we do need you as fill ins on 

occasion. 

 

Cde.  Doc Halladay, Meat Draw Chair 
 

 

  New Members for the General Meeting 

As of December 13, 2018 
  
Ordinary New            Associate New         Affiliate New                                                                                                         

   Gerald Searcy                    Jeff Huff  

                                   Leo D’Ascanio 

                                    Ralph Burns    

                                        

Reinstated               Transferred    

Jean Moir        Joseph Smith 

June Cooke                   

Number of Dues paid 2019  

464 

New Members 

7 

Cde Don Cozine, Membership Chair 



 

 

Membership report: December 2018      

 

It is that time of year again to renew your legion membership. This can be done by going to the 

legion and doing it in person and your sticker would be available on your next visit if your new 

sticker is on file. 

You can also renew on line at Legion.ca follow the instructions and it can be done easily. If you 

run into trouble doing this a simple phone call to 1-855-330-3344 and assistance will be given to 

renew on line or by phone. Your membership would then renew automatically each year. 

The renewal cost is $53.00 

 

If for some reason you have not paid your 2018 membership you will have to do so to bring your 

member status up to date. 

If you have further questions please call our Membership Secretary- Deb Pointkoski @ 204-888-

2767 or you can e mail her at deblegion4@hotmail.ca 

To date 464 members have renewed for 2019………………….please renew early,  membership 

in your legion is appreciated and much needed. Also, active membership is important. 

 

Cde. Don Cozine, Membership Chair 

 

Key Card 

As at September 1st, 2016, if your key card/key fob is lost, there will be a 

charge of $5.00 to replace it. If your key card/key fob is broken, please bring it 

into the office for replacement. 

 

BRANCH #4 LEGION WEBSITE 

http://www.rclstjames04.mb.ca/ 

 

 

http://www.rclstjames04.mb.ca/


 

 

   Line Dancing and Zumba  

Monday, 10:00-11:00, Zumba Gold, Beginner, Karen Hodgins, Sept - June                                                               

Thursday, 10:00-11:00, Zumba Gold, Beginner, Karen Hodgins, Sept - June 

Monday and Wednesday, 1:30 to 3:00, Line Dances are at beginner, high beginner level, begins Oct 15th  

Drop in $5.00. Sheryl Fowler 

SUPPORT OUR TROOPS 

On your way, downstairs to the main lounge, there is a wooden box marked “St James Legion 

Supports the Troop’s Family” if you have any spare change please throw it in to support our 

Troop’s family. 

Also, have a look at the wall behind the bar; we are selling items for the MFRC (Military Family 

Resource Centre” to help the Troops and their families. 

Support your troops on Friday by wearing RED. 

Volunteers Needed   

I would like to thank all the Members that have come out time & time again as Honorary       

Pallbearers honouring our Veterans that have passed on. I know it’s a thankless job, but it is a 

real necessity. If any Member with a Legion Uniform would like to join this Elite Group, please 

call the Branch Office and leave your name. We need some more Pallbearers who are available 

in the AM and or PM. 

 

Cde. Chris Lundgren, Service Office 

 

 



 

 

Search for Office Administrator- St. James legion #4    

St. James Legion #4 is receiving resumes for the position of OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR. 

Please e-mail your resume to d.cozine@icloud.com or they may be placed in an envelope 

addressed to the attention of  

Don Cozine, Membership Chairman, and left with the office or at the bar. 

This position is part time, requiring 3-5 hours per day Tuesday through Saturday. This position 

will be required to attend the General Meetings, and may have to work on New Year’s Day, 

Canada Day, and Remembrance Day. 

A strong knowledge of office procedures is necessary and a working knowledge of Microsoft 

office this includes Microsoft Access.  

Duties include: Assisting with Daily cash receipts for the VLT’s, bar sales, Texas Hold’em and  

 Nevada tickets, looking after the daily membership draw. Setting up daily floats and preparing 

banking transactions and deposits. Daily data entry of all receipts. Operate and control 

Membership program which includes contact with Dominion office membership. Prepare and 

send letters for Welcoming Ceremonies and Long Service presentations. Issue Drink tickets and 

manage Door card system. Handle all correspondence that is received. Prepare Accounts payable 

and cheques for signatures. Maintain office supplies and assist bar manager with schedules and 

memos. Enter all pertinent data for payroll and handle payroll reconciliation. Distribute pay stubs 

and/or T4 slips and/or ROE’s. Assist executive members with correspondence, typing and faxes. 

Photocopy minutes and financial statements and related documents for all meetings. Maintain 

Band Board and electronic billboard and maintain Library. 

 

The Leafs have 12 years to win a Stanley Cup before their name is removed from the Stanley Cup 

 

Leafs' challenge: Win the Stanley Cup by 2030 or disappear 



 

 

Membership Renewal    

To renew your 2019 membership or become a new member of St. James Legion #4 the dues are 

$53.00. Cannot make it down to the Legion? Mail in your dues with a self addressed stamped 

envelope or add an additional $1.00 to your cheque for postage, and we will be pleased to mail 

your Membership card to you. 

Keep up with the happenings at our Legion. If you want the bulletin mailed to you, the cost is 

$10.00 per year and you will be one of the first to receive the bulletin delivered right to your 

mailbox six times a year.  

Due to the high cost of postage, if you pay your dues in person and would like the Membership 

Card mailed to you, please pay an additional $1.00 over and above the dues.  

If you have not already done so, please supply  us with your e-mail address and then you will not 

miss out on any Membership renewal notices and updates from Dominion Command in regard to 

your membership.  

You can renew membership and pay online at Dominion Command directly. You will see how to 

do it on their website. There is an option where you can set it up to automatically to renew each 

year. You could also renew your membership as you have done in the past by coming down to 

the Legion and renew in person, or mail in your dues with a self addressed stamped envelope.  

 

CHAPMAN GODDARD KAGAN 

Barristers & Solicitors 

Since 1923 this firm served the St James Assiniboia Community, practicing in the Areas 

of Real Estates, Mortgages, Wills and Estates, Family Law, Criminal, Corporate, 

Commercial, Personal Injury, Civil Litigation and Wrongful Dismissal. 

George E. Chapman Q.C.                  Allan L Dyker, B.A., LL. B 

Alan R. Goddard, B.A. LL. B          Mindy R. Lofchick, LL. B 

Kelly P. Land, B.A., LL. B                                     Serge B. Couture, B.A., LL. B 

Michael J. Law, B.A., LL. B                                          Kael P. McKenzie, B.A., LL. B  

Almer N. Jacksteit, B. Comm, LL. B, Counsel 

 

1864 Portage Ave Winnipeg, MB R3J 0H2 

Tel. (204) 888-7973 Fax no. (204) 832-3461Email: info@cgklaw.ca 

mailto:info@cgklaw.ca


 

 

Nov 3, 2018, Cadets of the 2701 PPCLI Cadet Corp, members of St. James 

Branch No. 4, the Rector and members of the St. James Anglican Church 

placed Canadian flags on the graves of Veterans from the First World War 

over the weekend. 

   

     

 



 

 

Remembrance Day 11 Nov 18 

   

  

  
 

 



 

 

  

  

  
 



 

 

  

  

  



 

 

  

  

  
 

 



 

 

  
On November 11, At The Going Down Of The Sun, communities across Canada marked 

the 100th anniversary of the end of the First World War with the ringing of 100 bells. The 

ringing of bells emulates the moment in 1918 when church bells across Europe tolled as 

four years of war had come to an end. 

   
Lt Col Schwindt, WO Tara-Lee Phillips and MCpl Holly Young Ringing the Bells 

   
                      Cde’s Rosemarie Cozine and Ken Arsenault Ringing the Bells 

 

 



 

 

Breakfast with Santa 9 Dec 18 

 

  

  

 
 

 

 



 

 

  

  

  
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
The RCAF Band presenting a cheque for $1,508.00 to Cde. Ronn Anderson, Poppy Chair for the Poppy 

Fund. Proceeds were raised from the concert For Valour,  A Musical Commemoration Of The End Of World 

War One 

 

Welcoming Ceremony & Installation of Officers 13 Dec 18 

 

 
New Members 

 
Cde’s Mike Thayer being installed as President and Darcy Halladay being installed as 2nd Vice President by 

Cde Ronn Anderson, Mabitoba & NorthWestern Ontario Command President 


